

May 17, 2022

Dear DAC, DELAC, Foster & Homeless Youth, Migrant Education Representatives,

Thank you for your participation in the 2021 District Advisory Committee (DAC)/District English Language Advisory Committee (DELAC), Foster and Homeless Youth joint meeting held on May 3, 2022. The meeting provided an opportunity to review and discuss Clovis Unified School District's 2022-2023 Local Control and Accountability Plan (LCAP). Your assistance in providing feedback on the proposed actions and services included in the LCAP is invaluable, and we were pleased with the overall support voiced by attendees at this meeting.

Dr. Robb Christopherson presented our LCAP for a final review for our DELAC, DAC, Migrant Committees, Homeless and Foster Youth as well as our various other community representative. These committees play an important role in providing and reviewing the final document. The proposed actions and services affirmed by attendees at this meeting are designed around four focus areas identified by parents, students and employees. These include:

- Mental health at all levels
- Additional funding and CTE periods
- Continued mental health support providers
- Class size reduction

In addition, attendees at this meeting asked for ELOP to be used at all schools. This funding source will be added to sites in a phased in approach over the next five years so that all identified students receive services. Attendees also shared that they would like to see class size reduction in grades 4-6 across all schools, and afterschool programs for low-income families at all sites. We will take this feedback and consider it in future LCAPs if funding becomes available.

Please accept our deepest appreciation for the part you played in developing a proposed plan that best serves all Clovis Unified Students. We appreciate the candid dialogue shared during our meetings, and we are committed to delivering the goals contained within the LCAP. The current draft LCAP is available to review online at www.cusd.com. The Governing Board is expected to take action on the proposal at their June 8, 2022 meeting.

Thank you again for your partnership with our efforts to provide the best educational programs and opportunities for all of our Clovis Unified students.

Sincerely.

Eimear O'Brien, Ed.D Superintendent **Governing Board** 

Hugh Awtrey
David DeFrank

Steven G. Fogg, M.D.

Yolanda Moore

Elizabeth J. Sandoval

Tiffany Stoker Madsen

## Administration

Eimear O'Brien, Ed.D.
Superintendent

Norm Anderson Deputy Superintendent

Robyn Castillo, Ed.D. Associate Superintendent

Corrine Folmer, Ed.D.

Associate Superintendent

Barry S. Jager, Jr. Associate Superintendent

Michael Johnston Associate Superintendent

## Cc:

Norm Anderson, Deputy Superintendent
Corrine Folmer, Ed.D., Associate Superintendent, School Leadership
Robyn Castillo, Ed.D., Associate Superintendent of Instructional Services
Erin Waer, Assistant Superintendent, Curriculum, Instruction and Accountability
Richard Sarkisian., Administrator, Assessment
District Advisory Committee Representatives
District English Language Advisory Committee Representatives
Student Services and School Attendance

Si necesita mas información favor de comunicarsecon – Rebecca Rodriquez, 327-0668 Yoj nej muaj lus nug thiab xav paub ntau dua, thov hu rau - Mary Vang, 327-9168